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Come and Join us on 

Wednesday 14
th
 August 

From 10:30 to12:00 

Hellenic Club Coffee Shop 

Matilda St, Woden 

(Club membership preferred but not compulsory) 

The Renal Morning Tea provides the opportunity tmeet and make friends 
in a relaxed and informal setting. All renal patients, carers, family and 

friends are most welcome. 

Please Note – Coffee & tea provided by the Kidney Support Group. Cakes, sandwiches, 
etc., at regulaclub prices. 

 

Enquiries please contact: 

 

John Kelly (0450 962 155) 

Yvonne Mawbey (0432 831 475) 

 

Member 

SHOUT 

THE HIDDEN TOLL ON CARERS OF KIDNEY PATIENTS  
A recent study conducted by the George Institute, in collaboration with the 
Sunshine Coast Hospital and Health Services, the Queensland Government 
and the University of Queensland found that carers of people with kidney 
disease experienced a decline in wellbeing. This research comes at an op-
portune time as it strengthens our National Strategic Action Plan for Kidney 
Disease submission which sets out actions to improve support for carers, 
including recognition under the Government’s carers allowance, and provid-
ing more health and wellbeing and peer-to-peer support services for pa-
tients, carers and their families.  

Read the study via the American Journal of Kidney Disease at — https://
www.ajkd.org/article/S0272-6386(18)31011-4/pdf 

From “Your Kidney Connection Autumn Newsletter” 
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On 1 July, Fremantle resident Glenis Lucanus will celebrate a special anniversary with her family, 

having lived with the same donated kidney for the past 50 years. 

Glenis has the longest surviving donated kidney in Western Australia and the third oldest donated kidney 

in Australia, according to the Australian and New Zealand Dialysis and Transplantation Authority 
(ANZDATA).  

Kidney Health Australia Chief Executive, Chris Forbes, said Glenis’s story gave hope to chronic kidney 
disease patients eligible for a transplant that the procedure could help themlive well and for longer.  

“Glenis received her kidney transplant in the early days of kidney transplantation when it was just emerg-
ing as a viable treatment for chronic kidney disease,” Mr Forbes said.  

“With each successful transplant, the medical community’s understanding and confidence has grown and 

now transplantation is considered the gold standard therapy for patients who are eligible, and Glenis is an 
incredible testament to the success of this treatment. 

“Over the last 50 years, thanks to research and commitment from the clinical community and the generosi-

ty of donors and donor families, transplantation has provided life-saving treatment for thousands of people 
living with kidney disease,” Mr Forbes said.  

“This generosity has also enabled us to run important support programs such as our transplant houses, 

which provide vital accommodation for families undergoing kidney transplant in Perth and other capital 
cities. 

”Glenis has always regarded her transplant as a special gift that required all her care and attention, keeping 

herself well and healthy for herself and her growing family.  

“Right at the very beginning, I thought if I ever got a kidney transplant I’d look after it, and I’ve kept to 
my promise,” Glenis said.  

“I can’t believe I keep achieving these milestones and I don’t think my family can either, but they are very 
happy and supportive,” Glenis said. 

Glenis’s husband Bill is particularly pleased that Glenis has been able to enjoy a long and happy family 

life with their three daughters, six grandchildren and seven great grandchildren. “He’s as happy as Larry, 
you’d think it was his (kidney),” Glenis said.  

Kidney Health Facts 

• The average wait for a kidney transplant is three years.  

• According to ANZDATA, in 2017 there were 1,109 kidney transplants performed in Australia and 

187 performed in New Zealand, with live donor transplants contributing 24% and 37% of total trans-
plants, respectively.  

• Kidneys are essential to a person’s health and wellbeing. They rid your body of waste (through 

urine), clean your blood of waste and toxins, regulate your blood pressure and manage the produc-

(Continued on page 4) 
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tion of Vitamin D – essential to strong bones, muscles and overall health! If a person’s kidneys stop 

functioning, they will die within a few days 

• The biggest risk factors for kidney disease are diabetes, high blood pressure, established heart prob-

lems and/or stroke, family history of kidney failure, smoking, obesity, being 60 years or older, of Ab-
original or Torres Strait Islander origin, or a history of acute kidney injury. To check your risk visit 

www.kidney.org.au/kidneyrisktest 

• 65 people die with kidney-related disease every day 

• Kidney disease is a silent killer - sufferers can lose 90% of kidney function without experiencing any 

symptoms 

• 1 in 3 people in Australia are at risk of developing chronic kidney disease 

• A staggering 1.7 million Australian adults are affected by kidney disease while 1.5 million of those 

are unaware of it 

• Kidney-related disease kills more people than breast cancer, prostate cancer and road accidents com-

bined. 

(Continued from page 3) 

DonateLife 
Week 2019 is 
Sunday 28 July 
to Sunday 4 Au-
gust 

Stan Boyle 
 

It is with deep regret we 
announce the death of 

Stan in late June 

Statement from Meegan Fitzharris the ACT Health Minister on Her Resignation 

Representing the Canberra community, particularly the people living in Gungahlin, is a privilege and a huge 
responsibility. 

I joined the Australian Labor Party 17 years ago as a newly minted Australian citizen because I wanted to make 
a difference in people’s lives. And the Labor Party has enabled me to work with and for the Canberra communi-
ty to make our city a place where people can live good and happy lives. 

I love living in Canberra with my family and working to make sure our city is vibrant, sustainable and full of 
opportunities. 

I have been incredibly grateful for the opportunity to represent the electorates of Molonglo, and now Yerrabi, 
since 2015, and working to bring about positive change for our community and bring investment into the Gun-
gahlin region. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Eurobodalla Renal Support Group 

Diary 

Meetings for the Group are held on Saturdays at 2:00pm. At the Southern Grounds Coffee Shop, adjacent to The Good Guys, 
Tuggeranong.  

All welcome 

Dates for 2019 — 

• 3rd August (AGM)  

• 23rd November 

.2019 Renal Morning Teas at Hellenic Club, 10:30 to 12:00  

Wednesday 14th August 

Thursday 12th September, 

Wednesday 16th October, 

Thursday 14th November, and 

Wednesday 11th December 

“Find Out Friday” 

When-  Most Fridays   

Venue- Bridge Plaza. Batemans Bay.  

Time- 9.30am to 5.00pm 

We urge all Australians to take the time to register as Australian Organ and Tissue Donor’s.  

Australian Organ Donor Registration forms available. And then — 

On Display Donate Life “The Book of Life” 

Chat with  Brad Rossiter —  Dual Organ Transplant recipient – Kidney & Pancreas and 
Double Leg Amputee. 

For more information visit — Donate Life. 
www.donatelife.gov.au and Kidney Health 
Australia.  www.kidney.org.au 
.  

Brad & Lorae Rossiter. 
Co-Chairs & Founders.  
Organ Transplant Recipient- Kidney & Pancreas.  
2012 Eurobodalla Shire citizen of the Year 

M- 0458534470 

It has been a huge privilege to be a minister in the Barr Government, particularly in the health, transport and higher education 
portfolios, and I am proud of some of the progress and big achievements we have made in these policy areas, although at times 
it has not been easy. 

Today I announce that I have made a decision not to recontest the next ACT election. I will stand down as a Minister from 1 
July and will leave the Legislative Assembly in coming weeks. 

My decision is a personal one, and stems from a desire to better balance my family life. This has been an incredibly difficult 
decision for me, but it is the right decision and will allow a new member of our team to come into the Assembly prior to the 
2020 election. 

I have loved being an MLA and am grateful to the people of Yerrabi for electing me in 2016. I am disappointed I will not be 
able to fulfil my responsibility as an MLA for the remainder of the term. 

I hope to continue to make a contribution to our amazing city in life after politics. I will continue to be a working mum, some-
thing my husband and I have balanced since each of our children were born. Now is the time for a new balance and new oppor-
tunities. 

And I hope that other working mums and dads – indeed people of all ages and backgrounds – consider running for public office. 
It is an important role; and it is more than a job. It is deeply important to our community that good people of all political persua-
sions put their hand up to represent their community, join the contest of ideas and take responsibility for decision making. 

I would like to thank the Chief Minister Andrew Barr for his leadership and unrelenting support for me, and my caucus col-
leagues and friends who are wonderful people, deeply committed to making Canberra a better place. 

I would like to thank members of the community for sharing their views, ideas and encouragement and the many stakeholders 
and representative groups I have worked with, for their advocacy and helping me learn more about the portfolios I have held. 

I thank the thousands of ACT public servants I have worked with and sought to support. They do fantastic work for our commu-
nity in very big and small ways. 

A very special thank you to my former and especially my current staff, rocks of my life as an MLA. They have worked so hard 
and I could not have done my job without them. 

Lastly, to my family here and in New Zealand - my biggest thank you for everything and much more. 

(Continued from page 4) 
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If Undelivered Please Return To: 

Phone: 02 6290 1984 

E-mail: crksg@shout.org.au 

Web: http://www.crksg.org.au 

 
 

Last Name: ................................................... First Name: .......................................................... 

Address:......................................................................................................................................... 

Email: ............................................................................................................................................ 

Phone No: ............................................. 

. Signature: ............................................................ Date:......................................................... 

Post form to the address shown at the top of this page. 

I would like to make a voluntary donation to CRKSG for the amount of: $................  

Please accept this application for membership of the Canberra Region Kidney Support Group Inc. 

NOTE: This form may also be used to notify a change of address/contact details. 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL 
 

Canberra Region Kidney Support Group Inc 
PBox 5051 GARRAN ACT 2605. 

ABN: 77 396 063 641 

CRKSG 

PO Box 5051 

Garran ACT 2605 

Canberra Region Kidney Support Group 

The Canberra Region Kidney Sup0port Group is a registered charity so donations of $2.00 or more are tax 
deductible. They can be made by Cheque, Money Order payable to CRKSG Inc., or by Bank Transfer. 

Bank:   Commonwealth Bank 

Account Name:    Canberra Region Kidney Support Group Inc. 

BSB:                       062 912 

Acc No:                  10028872 

Reference:  Your name. 

After making the bank transfer, please forward by email to crksg@shout.org.au, your contact details and 
the bank transfer receipt. We will then send you a tax receipt.  

mailto:crksg@shout.org.au

